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Manahuu: 
For this monthõs newsletter article, I would like to present a few of the ongoing activities within the Tribal Departments of the Tribal 
Government.  The following is a summary of the ongoing activities of the following Tribal Government: 
Administration  
 The Tribal Administration Department manages the Offices of the Sovereign Tribal Government of the Bishop Paiute Tribe. 
 We work together to ensure the proper and effective departmental operations of the Bishop Paiute Tribe. The administration 
department works with the Tribal Council and the various tribal departments and programs to ensure that all tribal departments is 
operating in an efficient and effective manner to improve the lives of our Tribal Members. 
 The following are the central staff in the Tribal Administrative Department: Mervin Hess, Tribal Administrator; Mikaela 
Griffiths, Assistant Tribal Administrator; Tammy Andrade, Executive Assistant; Teresa Martinez, Administrative Assistant (on leave); 
Ms. Cheyanne Renfro, Administrative Receptionist (acting Administrative Assistant); Ms. Lidia Ramos, Tribal Receptionist 
(Temporary Owens Valley Career Development Center Work Experience Worker) and Ms. Valerie Spoonhunter, Tribal Council Sec-
retary. 
 As you utilize the Tribal Government offices, the services provided are many.  The Tribal Administration Department and all 
other Tribal Government Departments strive to provide the best possible service to you, the Tribal Membership of the Bishop Paiute 
Tribe, and surrounding communities.   
General Tribal Government Update  
This summary update are some of the items being addressed by the Bishop Paiute Tribal Government at this time: 

Tribal Police Legal Case ð the tribal police officer situation started, as you recall, back in December 2014 and is continuing to-
wards a possible settlement conference or a possible scheduled trial date sometime in July 2017.  The Tribe is confident in 
being successful in the legal issue as to the validity of the Tribal Police Departmentõs right to enforce civil regulatory 
public safety matters on the Bishop Paiute Reservation.  We will inform you, the membership on the outcome of this most 
important issue. 

Tribal Grants ð the Tribe has been constantly applying for grants over the past years and the following are few of the grants in 
progress and successful grant awards: a) Office of Emergency Services Grant: for emergency disaster equipment 
$67,000.00; b) Tribal Transportation Safety Grant: for transportation infrastructure development planning (Street Light-
ing, roads planning) on the Bishop Paiute Reservation $12,500.00; c) HUD Resident Opportunity and Self Sufficiency Pro-
gram (ROSS) Grant: for resource staff position, for education, job placement, training (financial literary, Do It Yourself, 
Home Buyer) $191,912.00 for a three (3) year period; d) Caltrans Sustainable Transportation Planning Grant: to develop 
tribal transportation plan $106,236.00; e) IMLS Basic Library Grant: $6,000.00 in books, supplies, activities, staff develop-
ment and $1,000.00 in training; f) ACORNS Phase II Grant: for continuation of the Wellness Center program $23,325.00; 
g) GRID Solar Alternatives / Department of Energy (DOE) Phase II Grant: GRIDõs contribution $342,000.00 and DOEõs 
contribution $341,384.00.  These are few of the eighteen (18) other grants that were submitted.  Many thanks go out to all 
the tribal department staff and Dr. Bonnie Bobb, Grants Writer, for the successful and to be successful grants, which were 
and are being submitted! 

2016 Annual Financial Audit ð the Annual A-133 financial audit is being conducted during the dates of 
April 12th ð April 20th, 2017.  The purpose of the annual audit is intended to serve as an introduc-
tion to the Tribeõs basic financial statements. The Tribeõs basic financial statements comprise 
three parts: 1) government-wide financial statements, 2) fund financial statements, and 3) notes 
to the financial statements. The audit report also contains the schedule of expenditures of federal 
awards as supplementary information in addition to the basic financial statements themselves.  In 
order words, the annual financial audit is a checks and balances on the overall Bishop Paiute 
Tribes yearly financial expenditures, in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in 
the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in Gov-
ernment Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States.  Which 
include the financial statements of the governmental activities, the business-type, each major 
fund, and aggregate remaining fund information of the Bishop Paiute Tribe as of and for the year 
ended December 31, 2016. 

These are but a few items from the Bishop Paiute Tribal Government and we will keep you, the Membership, 
updated in upcoming Newsletters and notices on all events, activities, and programs. 
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Thank You For Making the  
2017 World Water Day Event  

a Success! 
 

 On March 19th, the Bishop Paiute Tribe (BPT) Water Quality Control Program hosted the Tribeõs 5th 
Annual World Water Day Event at the Owens Valley Paiute-Shoshone Cultural Center.  With collaboration from 
additional BPT programs, neighboring tribal environmental programs, and other water-loving organizations from 
the surrounding community, this yearõs event was bigger than ever! 
 
The day included the following: 
¶ A sunrise blessing  
¶ An informative walk around the Tribeõs Conservation Open Space Area (COSA) 
¶ Presentations on regional water issues 
¶ Water-related information and education outreach tables 
¶ Low-flow and high-flow toilet demonstration  
¶ Story sharing from Standing Rock Tribe pipeline protest supporters 
 
 Our gratitude goes out to the Owens Valley Indian Water Commission, Fort 
Independence Indian Tribe, Bridgeport Indian Colony, Big Pine Tribe of the Owens Valley, Toiyabe Indian 
Health Project, Eastern Sierra Wildlife, Walking Water, Bishop Paiute Tribeõs Public Works Program, the 
Owens Valley Paiute-Shoshone Cultural Center, and to the numerous speakers and community members for your 
participation in the World Water Day event!  We hope the continuation of these collaborative environmental 
events will further cultivate our community strengths, and manifest our values of culture and environment 
through engagement and stewardship!  
 
 If you are interested in participating in future World Water Day events, please contact BryAnna Vaughan 
at 760-873-3584 ext. 255. 
 

 
 

 


